
May 24, 2022

LSU Pediatrics
​Tuesday Tidbits

Welcome to the Department of Pediatrics' weekly email blast designed to
deliver important department information straight to your inbox.

Visit our
website

LSU Pediatrics Announcements
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News from the Division of Hematology/Oncology

Several members of the Division of Hematology Oncology attended the annual
meeting of the American Society of Pediatric Hematology Oncology in
Pittsburgh earlier this month. Dr. Pinki Prasad was asked to be the Chair of the
Professional Development Committee at ASPHO and Dr. Dana LeBlanc was
named the Vice-Chair for Hemoglobinopathies Special Interest Group at
ASPHO.

2nd year fellow Jordan Doss presented the following posters at ASPHO:



1. The Effect of Methotrexate on Neuroinflammation and Associated
Neurologic Sequelae

2. A Rare Case of Adenoid Cystic Carcinoma Presenting as Chronic
Pharyngitis

3rd year fellow Dr. Minelys Alicea Marrero presented the following posters at
the recent American Society for Transplantation and Cellular Therapy Annual
Conference in Salt Lake City:

1. Immunization Status and Response on Pediatric Post Hematopoietic
Stem Cell Transplant Patients

2. Haploidentical Stem Cell Transplant for Paroxysmal Nocturnal
Hemoglobinuria-Aplastic Anemia: Case Series

Jordan Doss (left) and Minelys Alicea Marrero (right) present posters at national
conferences on behalf of the LSU Pediatric Hematology/Oncology Division.



Please note: lunch will be provided; please ACCEPT in calendar invite so
the appropriate amount of food ordered



May is National Adolescent Health Month
During NAHM, encourage physical health and healthy decision-making.

Join the Office of Population Affairs during National Adolescent Health Month
to encourage adolescents’ physical health and healthy decision-making. Youth

https://bit.ly/3MrLUmx


begin to take more responsibility for their physical health during adolescence.
They can learn to make healthy food choices, be physically active, limit social
media use, and engage in their own healthcare, including making healthcare
appointments and staying up to date on vaccinations. Parents, caregivers, and
youth-serving adults can encourage and support adolescents during this time.

FACULTY DEVELOPMENT
New video monthly

LSUHSC Faculty Development's
Leadership Workshop:

"Knowing, Doing and Being a Leader in Academic
Medicine and Science"

 
When: June 10th from 1-4:30pm
Facilitator: Kevin Grigsby, MSW, DSW
Where: 6th Floor Lions Building 
Attendees: All individuals interested in holding leadership roles as well as
those currently in a leadership position to join us for an afternoon of interactive
education. 
How to register: 
https://www.medschool.lsuhsc.edu/medical_education/supersaas/?sched- 
 
Need more details?
Faculty Development Website 

https://www.medschool.lsuhsc.edu/medical_education/supersaas/?sched-
https://www.medschool.lsuhsc.edu/faculty_affairs/faculty_development/


May Video: Clinical Teaching Simplified

As we continue our mission of providing excellent medical education, check
out this video. It provides a simple, efficient and effective method of teaching
medical students and residents in a variety of clinical settings. It addresses
major concerns (TIME!) and provides practical tips, and there are great
references for those who would like to learn more.
 

https://vimeo.com/89625533

Please send any suggestions or areas of faculty development need to
acree1@lsuhsc.edu.

If you are interested in other forms of Faculty Development, visit these
websites:

https://vimeo.com/89625533
mailto:acree1@lsuhsc.edu


LSU Pediatrics Faculty Development Page
LSUHSC GME Medical Education Development Site

For questions or comments regarding Faculty Development,
​please contact Amy Creel.

CHNOLA Announcements

Report your flu-like symptoms
Please notify Employee Health at 504.962.6270 if you have any flu-like
symptoms before reporting to work. Symptoms may include cough, congestion,
headache, with or without fever.

Latest edition of CHNOLA Employee E-News (link)

Upcoming Events

 ​Virtual Grand Rounds
 

For those who prefer an Outlook Calendar Reminder for Grand Rounds, please
click here for directions that walk you through creating a recurring reminder.

https://www.medschool.lsuhsc.edu/pediatrics/faculty_dev_presentations.aspx
https://www.medschool.lsuhsc.edu/medical_education/graduate/MEDS/default.aspx
mailto:acree1@lsuhsc.edu
https://marketing.lcmchealth.org/acton/rif/19537/s-2803-2205/-/l-03d9:4/l-03d9/showPreparedMessage?utm_term=View in browser&utm_campaign=Employee E-News&utm_content=email&utm_source=Act-On+Software&utm_medium=email&cm_mmc=Act-On Software-_-email-_-Employee E-News-_-View in browser&sid=TV2:9QBIii1yJ
https://marketing.lcmchealth.org/acton/rif/19537/s-0d16-1906/-/l-03d9:4/l-03d9/showPreparedMessage?sid=TV2:6YqMdCfni
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fr20.rs6.net%2Ftn.jsp%3Ff%3D001HgRvQ6UTYNMYgQ_4cloGR0_9lP4m0TUea_7sgqCB9ERDMTshoa0rFIk5tNOC_k4kUM9C7oQItVIHeKGFP84W2jknnv47i_OQ6ViEEt_BaHNzR2PxaTsP3eS6LhpURjiy1R_BNRdRBKneMbx1AHe9adPAt1rC1bBA5qpt6xSstnFwAH3ORp-YPwrAjSj507Ykwbl3NL1sXrlZ8NdHY1iEz5D4XP6xz3MdYiWvP0E7pmdxfeyDizLaYSz7Pda9Wjy2j1G5MoDMXkQTD1gmSV2dVGd0Kgap42p2iecbUFb7aeOhH8nC85oMw7rLhs9EW5BoIvhRczG_gFIkajuaStLuTDzBVqT72bw6HmzTqPccvDdkjVZ3vi1z6UJLy15uofdhEqsDNbUv4h9bvb4EvlxZhxB0CwZ65FY7bMqU-d4OZ5Qpsm7qrxQduGhQcmPhAGqjPdz2MM1Wvmdp98Nu7RSyFdaJIQIH3S4LDalUwIzch4RsnVdRi_4ijggUvcD_kSnVkyAopHiAFuQcyT8_Gl8bet2m2hDJlV1C1MM8QIOY6BQxGhXNrIiom1bRq4H50IuWGddXEjBtLUz_u07qSAYDBQU-HAynJryowZ6re_3MPCCjC36DqLp1mIR_EjOJrvYwlaKX_BZBXGZAN_qE2g1ciMh1RatQ7ZQz__9B2f4JO63aXbvXabzGz8AS6fldwava7mE6ggU8vpmmZipGleNuXfq3jBzSuABRU_prc1MbLOUIYzR5tIQ7ZjCwkKmX9ZtB5VPa6N2QHR8XA39fTWDArRC1aKK6FuboxmnZIIuc8qr57K67ve5ZZaLK15hFVjN_ed7FXkrjleNvncjGB45kSYWRbTphVZpChcjsO8jfHiF14UlWmMKG9o-6xTR8P13n9RFdWbjGf2hKRetSy3TCJqr_9W0CjmpIiYrXSkJQm_CYLS85WMxU1Itysww_jBQHKKSgaVzCygY0iEM1DZHxgHpCSxgV0n52tBk31DKgBxdzZP3lhzcc7AyI4M60uWDddh47ZJaDxSGHu8Bf1Q9Eb2McGGlgjCKMJV12nKTwWMQ_qZw4uHBdFW3EL7_l3ZyQsUodtM1goGK8COZAdwvmFmAhUzoEof8qG_Sfm0rWOLcBdpykSKupZ7vWo6pbdTV2f1RN7hicsCmzmLwLy7k1Qg3aqFywpR3SoT0unnEhO7uDRl3UzPPcvuiH8YiAD6g7tf3bVyLsi40BL5Hnn0YgMg%3D%3D%26c%3DQ-FjRl3KSnUC5N-9F0RoVOOx1KnCXlyh-DikGXGPD4jmOpdsWeH-eQ%3D%3D%26ch%3DkCvV4UdZlXbs8GVBQgwPrhYgL1ZpMSJEYbSmvEy4mAsCOy5rtkFtUg%3D%3D&data=05%7C01%7Ckslumb%40lsuhsc.edu%7C8789830c59a345a7581a08da2d071d1a%7C3406368982d44e89a3281ab79cc58d9d%7C0%7C0%7C637871805853001405%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=LEiKCblyVonFluRjS7soJDnu6BIavGh05DhVJxE1NxA%3D&reserved=0


Click here for the Eventbrite link to register for Grand Rounds
 

Anyone who does not wish to earn CME/CEU credit can continue join
Grand Rounds through the Zoom portal:

https://lsuhsc.zoom.us/j/92312437678?
pwd=amd0RENwQWJ2L1BDNW1zeHVQRHhjQT09

Meeting ID: 923 1243 7678, Passcode: 235623
One tap mobile: +16465588656 or +13017158592

 
Any questions about Eventbrite can be sent to emma.crady@lcmchealth.org.
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Wednesday, June 8, 2022 - Annual LSU Quality Improvement/Patient
Safety Forum - a venue for residents, fellows, and students to highlight Quality
Improvement/Patient Safety work that is being done at all LSUHSC clinical
training sites. Please consider submitting your or your team’s QI/PS work for
participation in this event. The 2022 submission for is electronic and is
available here. The deadline to submit is April 11, 2022. If there are any
questions, please reach out to equip@lsuhsc.edu.

Department Wellness
CHNOLA's childcare center open for children of providers/staff working at
Children’s Hospital (flyer)

LSU Pediatrics Wellness Resources (information)

Other Announcements
Latest Edition of The Pulse (link)

Campus COVID-19 Updates
Please review Dr. Christian Winters' updated campus guidelines which
include information about returning to campus, masking, and travel.
(information)

LSUHSC COVID Self-Reporting (information)

Resident Education
Resident Participation in Research (information) - complete a shared
spreadsheet with a brief description of the project you are looking for
collaboration or assistance with.

GeauxHealth! is a collaboration between LSU and Tulane residents to
create a resource guide promoting medical trainee awareness of social
determinants of health as well as providing a tool for easy use in clinic
and during discharge planning. Check out more info here and on their
website: https://geauxhealth.org/

Research and Grants
Updated: Several Avenues of Stats Support, Education and Consultation
(information) (using stats models through CITI)

New Pre-Review for Grant Proposals service offered by LSU
(information)

Nutrition Obesity Research Center Pilot and Feasibility Grant Opportunity
Deadline: July 1 (information)

Administrative Reminders
Importance of Time Certification (information) - learn more about why we
certify time each month!
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Use of Non-LSUHSC Email (information)

Download the new Department Composites for the 2021-2022 academic
year! (Resident, Fellow, Faculty, Administrative Staff).

Department Anniversaries
The following employees celebrate another year with the department this

month. Thank you for your continued service to LSU Pediatrics!

Mary Pendleton, 22 years
Corey Hebert, 9 years

Richelle Monier, 6 years
Thomas Kimball, 3 years
Hannah Simon, 1 year

Sun Youn, 1 year

Looking for old newsletters?
​View the Tuesday Tidbits archive on the department's website. (link)

Submit information to the next Tuesday Tidbits

Department of Pediatrics| LSUHSC
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